Call for Applications for the Albert S. Johnston, Jr. 
London Study Abroad Shakespeare Research Scholarship

Eligible students are invited to apply for a tuition scholarship to support research related to Shakespeare while on study abroad in England. This scholarship may pay for tuition or costs related to the study abroad trip. It is funded by the Albert S. Johnston, Jr., Endowment and administered by the Albert S. Johnston, Jr., Endowment Committee.

Eligibility:
· Applicants must have been accepted into the English Department’s Study Abroad program.
· Applicants may be graduate or undergraduate students at UNA.
· Applicants must have a research project focused on Shakespeare, with a component that can only be carried out while in England.
Application:
Submit the following electronically to Dr. Cheryl Price (cprice7@una.edu) no later than January 15th.:
· 1-page cover letter
· 1-page research project abstract
· 1-page reading list
· Curriculum vitae
Consideration and Acceptance:
· Applications will be circulated to the members of the Albert S. Johnston, Jr., Endowment Committee and Dr. Brenna Wardell for review. 
· Applicants will be advised of the status of their application no later than Feb. 1st.
· Each application will be evaluated for its merit, for the proposed research project’s relevance to Shakespeare studies, and for the necessity of London travel. Scholarly research and research with a pedagogical focus will be equally considered.
· The committee will not award a scholarship if it feels that no application has sufficient merit.
· [bookmark: _GoBack]The successful applicant will agree to send a thank-you letter to Mrs. Albert S. Johnston, Jr., and to present a talk on his or her research findings in the fall semester (details t.b.a. with Dr. Price, English Department Chair).


